
TMMA Executive Committee Meeting Minutes
January 13, 2010
Marsha Baker, TMMA Chair, called the TMMA Executive Committee Meeting to order at 7:30 p.m.  A quorum was present (e.g., at least 9 members, representing 5 separate Precincts).  On this date, 17 TMMA Members were present.
Name








      Precinct #
Nancy Adler, Chair







1

Joel Adler, Vice Chair







1
Colin Hamilton, TMMA Treasurer





1

Joe Pato, Chair
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Loren Wood, Chair
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Vincent Pisegna, Chair
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Andy Friedlich, Clerk
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Nancy Corcoran-Ronchetti, TMMA Clerk
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Edith Sandy, Chair
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Alan Lazarus, Clerk
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David L. Kaufman, TMMA Communications Officer
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Marsha Baker, TMMA Chair
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Diane Biglow, Chair
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Deb Mauger, Vice Chair
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Vicki Blier, TMMA List Moderator
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Also present at the meeting were Jeanne Kreiger, Town Meeting Member-at-Large, Nancy Nolan, Precinct 2, Gloria Bloom, Precinct 4, Frank Sandy, Precinct 6, Mark Sandeen, Precinct 6, Margaret Coppe, Precinct 9 and Jeff Rhodin, HERS Rater.

Marsha began the meeting by making some general announcements.  She said that the League of Women Voters’ (“LWV”) candidates’ night is schedule for February 11, 2010 in Cary Hall and that the Precinct meetings will be held in both Cary Hall and Town Hall.  Marsha also said that LexMedia will broadcast the LWV forum and 3 of the Precinct meetings.  

Vicki Blier, TMMA List Moderator, reminded the Committee members about the appropriate use of the TMMA list during the upcoming Town election season (e.g., not using the list to post campaign messages, etc.) and she handed out a proposed list of rules for the Committee’s review.  After a brief discussion, it was agreed that the last item on the list would be deleted.

Marsha discussed a recent inquiry she received from the Town Moderator regarding Town Meeting Member vacancies, etc.  After a brief discussion, it was agreed that the Committee would take this topic up at a later date.
Before asking the Lexington Green Committee to begin their presentation, Marsha asked that the TMMA Clerk and Treasurer present their reports for approval.

TMMA Clerk’s Report:  

Nancy Corcoran-Ronchetti, TMMA Clerk, presented the December 9, 2009 Executive Committee Minutes for approval.  Upon Motion made and seconded, the Clerk’s Minutes were approved.  The motion carried unanimously.  

TMMA Treasurer’s Report:

Colin Hamilton, TMMA Treasurer, presented the Treasurer’s Report with the balance as of January 13, 2010.  During his presentation, Colin noted that the bank made an adjustment of $1.95 to TMMA’s account.  Colin also said that this was the second time since he’s been Treasurer that the bank has made such an adjustment.  Upon motion made and seconded, the Treasurer’s Report was approved.  The motion carried unanimously.

Lexington Green Committee:

During the Green Committee presentation, Jeanne Krieger and Mark Sandeen discussed the Commonwealth of Massachusetts Board of Building Regulations and Standards’ (“BBRS”) recent adoption of 780 CMR Appendix 120.AA.  This Appendix is commonly known as (or referred to) as the Stretch Energy Code (“Stretch Code”).  There are five (5) steps needed for Lexington to become a Green Community and the adoption of the Stretch Code is one step.
The Green Communities Act of 2009 was also discussed during the presentation.  This Act allows communities that adopt Stretch Code energy efficiency programs to apply for available grant money.  The Committee was told that Lexington has already applied for a grant and received some funds.

During the presentation, Mark also posed several questions including “Where does Lexington use most of its energy?”  The answer: Town Buildings.  Another question Mark posed was: “What’s the largest line item (in terms of energy costs) for buildings?”  The answer: heating and cooling costs.  

In addition, Mark said that Massachusetts has a new base line energy code, effective as of January, 2010.  He added that the Stretch Code is 20% better.  Mark also said that adoption of the Stretch Code is valuable in terms of energy savings for both the Town and homeowners, especially when the energy savings goals are accomplished.

A general question and answer session followed the Green Committee’s presentation.  Some of the questions asked included how adoption of the Stretch Code will impact home renovation projects, the inspection and permitting process, and the costs associated with the Code’s implementation.  When asked how the Town adopts the Stretch Code, the Committee was told that pursuant to applicable provisions, the Commonwealth has deferred the approval process to Town Legal Counsel to determine how Lexington will adopt the Stretch Code (e.g., have the Board of Selectmen vote to adopt it or have Town Meeting vote to adopt it).  Jeanne said, however, that the Board of Selectmen (“BOS”) will ask Town Meeting to vote to adopt the Stretch Code but she doesn’t know at this time whether it will be presented to Town Meeting as an Article or as a BOS Resolution.  Jeanne also said that the information presented at tonight’s meeting will be posted on the Town’s website along with other information related to this topic.
Mark also asked the Committee for ideas and suggestions on how the Green Committee can make its Town Meeting Stretch Code presentation more informative.  Some suggestions included:

· Give specific examples of how this code would apply to homeowner projects and the permitting process
· After adoption, have some sort of estimate re: how much of the Town’s building stock will be affected in any given year.

· Let people know what it means to them (e.g., average costs associated with a particular renovation project, etc.)
· Discuss the available tax credit/savings associated with energy efficiency.
· Focus on some specific objections to the Code’s adoption and give examples and reasons why the Code should be adopted 
· What other Towns are doing re: the Stretch Energy Code

Marsha thanked Jeanne and Mark for their presentation and associated handouts and said that she will post some of the presenter’s e-mails addresses too if members wish to contact them with specific questions about the Code or to give other suggestions regarding the Green Committee’s Town Meeting presentation.
Assignment of Warrant Article Write-Ups:

Marsha handed out a draft of the proposed list of Warrant Articles scheduled for Spring Town Meeting.  She also added that there could be an additional 7 Articles added to the Warrant.  Since Andy will coordinate the TMMA Information Booklet for the Spring Town Meeting, he reviewed each item listed on the Warrant Article draft and asked for “write-up” volunteers.  After all of the items on the list were assigned, Andy requested that the write-ups be completed before the end of February.  When asked, Marsha said the first TMMA Information Session is scheduled for March 10, 2010.

TMMA Liaison to the 2020 Vision Committee:
Upon Motion made and seconded, Barry Orenstein was appointed as TMMA’s Liaison to the 2020 Vision Committee.  The motion carried unanimously.
TMMA Nominating Committee:

Pursuant to the TMMA By-Laws, Marsha appointed Andy Friedlich, Vicki Blier and Edie Sandy to the TMMA Nominating Committee.
LexMedia Contract:
Marsha said that the Town’s Communications Advisory Committee is requesting comments from other Town committees, boards, etc. regarding the LexMedia contract renewal and the RFP.  Before taking comments, Marsha and several other Committee members recused themselves from the discussion.  Some of the comments made during the discussion was a request that specific language be included in the RFP that would require each bidder to have significant local member representation on their board and a request that the ‘program guide” section be updated, etc.
Community Outreach Committee:

Nancy Corcoran-Ronchetti gave a general update of the Committee’s activities to date.  Nancy then discussed the two “prototype” business card handout examples that she and Andy had designed (e.g., including what information should be included on the card, adding the TMMA Logo watermark as a background on the card, etc.) and asked for comments.  After a general discussion, Nancy said she and Andy would take the comments and suggestions they received and would incorporate them into one card.  Once the TMMA card is redesigned, Marsha asked Andy to price out printing costs and to suggest ways the card would be used (e.g., include the card in realtor “welcome” packages, etc.) and whether there were other alternatives to business cards (e.g., a TMMA bookmark, etc.)
Nancy also discussed the upcoming LWV February First Friday Forum and what the Committee planned for its presentation.  She said that she and Andy will incorporate the TMMA website and a question and answer session into their presentation.  One Committee member suggested that the Community Outreach Committee should also ask the Newcomers Club and the PTA to advertise their upcoming presentation and Nancy Adler said that Pat Costello is the League’s communications liaison.

Town Meeting Member Candidate Vacancies:

A general discussion ensued regarding the upcoming Town election and number of Town Meeting candidates on the ballot for each Precinct.  Marsha said that only one Precinct (Precinct 6) does not have enough candidates on the ballot to fill every available slot.  A brief discussion ensued regarding the possibility of a write-in campaign for the current open slot in Precinct 6.  She also said that during the LWV’s candidates’ night forum, LexMedia will broadcast only the three Precincts where there are more TM candidates on the ballot than there are available TM seats.  
TMMA Gifts/Donation Committee:
Marsha gave some general background information regarding the Committee and its original purpose.  After a general discussion, it was agreed that only one person should research the various issues associated with this topic and report back to the Committee with his or her recommendations.  Loren Wood agreed to do the research and make recommendations and Andy said that although he wasn’t present at the time the Committee was originally formed (because he was attending to other duties associated with the Special Fall TM), he feels that a TMMA Committee on this topic isn’t necessary or needed since under the rules we’ve had things had worked well for years.
Upon Motion made and seconded, the meeting adjourned at 9:20 p.m. 
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